
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Friday 24 June 2022 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Equipment 
The large majority of our students come to school fully equipped and ready to learn but a few 
pupils are still askng teachers for basic equipment during lessons! 
From Monday we will have some equipment on sale at the start of the day. Basic pens are 20p 
and a ‘four colour’ pen is £1.25. If we have to lend any equipment, details will be written in the 
student’s planner and recorded on the SIMS app. We will phone home if pupils  repeatedly turn 
up to lessons without equipment. Your support is much appreciated. 
 
Welcome for parents of Year 6 (our next Y7 cohort!) 
On Tuesday 28th June we welcome our new Year 7 students and their parents/carers to our 
transition evening, 6pm till 7pm. We are really looking forward to meeting them again and going 
through the ‘what you need to know’ information and the arrangements for our transition day on 
Tuesday 5th July. 
 
Farewells to Year 11 
On Tuesday 28th June, our Year 11 students will join us from 8.45am till 12 noon for their leavers’ 
assembly, liturgy, reflection, brunch and the traditional ‘shirt-signing’ at the end.  
On Thursday 30th June they have their evening celebration with food, music and dancing! We 
thank our prom committee for all their hard work in organising and preparing for this event. 
It will be an emotional week! 
 
A really heartfelt moment this week was when one of our external invigilators said thank you to all 
of our Year 11 students on behalf of the exam team. He said it had been a pleasure and that  
they had made the job of invigilating very easy by maintaining  excellent conduct throughout all 
the exams. Needless to say, I am a very proud headteacher. 
 
“No act of kindness, no matter how small, is ever wasted.” —Aesop 
 
I hope you have a peaceful weekend,  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                 
Mrs D. Mitchell                                                                                                                                         
Headteacher 
 
 


